
TOWN OF COUNTY LINE
REGULAR MEETING

APRIL 8th, 2013

I. Call to order

Mayor Arthur IS elf called to order the regular meeting of the Council
at 7:00 pm on April 8th ,2013 in the Town Hall.

II. Roll call
• The Clerk conducted a roll call. The following persons were present: Mayor
Arthur Self, councilor's Myrtle Van Kleek, Brenda Lowe, Floyd Philpot, Steve
Brewer. Councilor Eugene Kiley absent.

III. Approval of minutes .from last meeting

The clerk read the minutes from the March 11th regular meeting .A motion was made
by Brenda seconded by Myrtle to approve minutes. The minutes were approved as read.

IV. Financial Reports

The clerk presented the financial reports and a motion was made by Floyd and seconded
by Myrtle to accept the financial reports. Motion carried.

V. Open issues

The mayor checked into the annexation of property at Brandonwood Dr. they will have
to have all property owners to sign a petition in order for the town to accept by
ordinance and not an election. Also they need legal descriptions of each property owner
Land maybe the property tax card from the county.

The clerk met with our district 4 commissioner Mr. Gary Stricklin about helping us with
some of our roads, to se|e if Blount County can help us with some of our problem roads.
He is going to check and see what the cost may be or if Blount County can help.



the mayor had information from Ala League of Municipalities concerning 2 Bills to be
Presented to the legislature SB#397 regarding business licenses have to be handled
online by 2017 but the State has no mone}' to offset the expense so each city would
have to pay to download this software at their expense. Please contact Scott Beason @
1-334-242-7794 to rqject this bill. SB# 400 is trying to make city's only charge $5.00
for business license's which is unacceptable to most city's, as most depend on this
revenue.

Complaints from residents of Green Acres about stray dogs and cats. The clerk called
Blount County Sheriff]s Dept which handles animal control. All dogs and cats were

properly taken care of but one person went to pound and retrieved one of the dogs
claiming it was his. Now it is his responsibility if it causes any problems.

A Leadership award presentation was made to Ms. Sue Francis Calvert for sendees to
the Town of County line in leading the fight against the proposed landfill.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Steve and seconded by Floyd to adjourn the
meeting at 7:45 pm

Minutes submitted by: Brenda Philpot, Clerk

Minutes approved by:


